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TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING 

21 Main Street 

Tuesday, January 9th, 2024 at 9:00 AM 

MINUTES 

AN OPEN MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF WARRENTON, VIRGINIA, WAS 
HELD ON JANUARY 9th, 2024, AT 9:00 AM 

 
Work Session  
PRESENT Mr. Carter Nevill, Mayor; Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. 

Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. 
Paul Mooney; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Frank Cassidy, Interim Town 
Manager; Mr. Stephen Clough, Town Clerk; Mr. Martin Crim, Town 
Attorney.  

 
ABSENT  
 
Regular Meeting  
PRESENT Mr. Carter Nevill, Mayor; Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. 

Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. 
Paul Mooney; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Frank Cassidy, Interim Town 
Manager; Mr. Stephen Clough, Town Clerk; Mr. Martin Crim, Town 
Attorney 

 

ABSENT 

 

I. WORK SESSION - 9:00 AM 

The Mayor called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. A quorum was present, and business could be 

conducted.  

The Mayor Indicated that Mr. Hartman would be joking late due to a dentist appointment.  

Mr. Cassidy informed the Council that there would be additional technology in use today on the 

dais as part of the partnership with the County and the shared use of space. Namely the Clerk’s 

additional headset to communicate with the IT and AV team.   

A. Strategic Retreat Goals 

Frank Cassidy, Interim Town Manager, introduced the topic. 

Mr. Cassidy provided an overview of the 2024 Strategic Retreat Goals to Council. 

The three main priorities introduced were,  

1) resiliency, financial, and workforce,  
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2) preparedness and technology  

 3) utilities and affordable housing. 

Mr. Cassidy stated that these goals were identified at the October 10th, 2023, regular Town 
Council Meeting and that Ms. Jane Dittmar form the Virginia institute of Government would 
facilitate this Strategic retreat. He stated that Ms. Dittmar would be contacting all of Council for 
their input on the retreat.  
 

B. 18 Court Street Building Updates 

Frank Cassidy, Interim Town Manager, introduced the topic. 

Mr. Cassidy provided an update on the 18 Court Street Building to Council. He stated that 
Fauquier County would be utilizing the space as needed and that the Farmer’s market being 
moved to the building was going very well. He added that staff were still working with the VFW 
to outline their agreement.   

Mr. Cassidy and the Council discussed the County’s use of the space and the operating cost share 
with the VFW and Fauquier County.  
 

C. Agenda Review  

Mr. Cassidy reviewed the agenda. He noted that today’s work session would focus on the public 
hearings scheduled for Council’s evening session. 

Ms. Casey Squyres, Historic Preservation Planner, introduced the topic of SUP2023-02 Wal-
Mart. She provided a brief summary of the item to Council.  

Ms. Squyres explained that the SUP was to allow for upgrades to the existing store by 
implementing an expansion of the store by 6,151 Sq/ft that will accommodate a merchandising 
pickup staging area, and relocation of existing outdoor seasonal storage containers, restriping of 
the parking lot, modifications to the exterior of the building, a new color scheme amongst others.  

Ms. Squires explained the history of the site reviewing previous SUPs and actions before the 
Council.  

Councilmember McGuire asked if they anticipated an increase in traffic to the arterial streets. 

The representative from the applicant, Mr. Robert Beaman, answered that they did not 
anticipate an increase in traffic or an increase in customers; the proposed change was meant to 
provide existing customers with a different mode of picking up merchandise. The SUP conditions 
included additional traffic-calming measures for one of the streets, so they viewed this as an 
improvement to the arterial streets. 

Dra
ft 



3 | P a g e  
 

Councilmember Hamby asked if it was possible to add more signage to prevent people from 
turning left out of Wal-Mart and into traffic onto Falmouth. 

Mr. Bateman stated that they would be glad to work with staff during the site planning process to 
address that issue. 

Mayor Nevill requested that they also review lighting at the entrance, focusing on pedestrian 
safety. 

 

Casey Squyres, Historic Preservation Planner, introduced the topic of SUP 2023-03 226 E. Lee 
Street Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU). She provided a brief summary of the item to Council. 

Ms. Squyres explained that the applicant is seeking a special use permit to construct an accessory 
dwelling unit by converting an existing barn in the rear yard of the property into a residence, a 
secondary residence. The property is 985-1049sq/ft. She stated that this was a 1.3-acre 
property. Zoned R6 and is located within the historic district, located at 226 East Lee Street. 

She explained the history of the item and it’s path through the Architectural Review Board  and 
Planning Commission and its ties to Warrenton Plan 2040.   

Mr. Gagnon asked if staff could provide a brief overview of the Town zoning regulations and 
guidelines. 

Heather Jenkins, Zoning Administrator, addressed Council. She provided an overview of zoning 
regulations for dwellings and accessory structures and ADUs in the Town of Warrenton. She 
noted that ADUs and other means of affordable housing were a focus of the current Zoning 
Ordinance update.  

Councilmember Semple noted that there was a requirement that an ADU must have separate 
sewer and water from the main dwelling. He asked if future applicants would be required to start 
a new water and sewer tab. 

Ms. Jenkins said that it would be up to Public Works to decide whether to separate out or 
combine water and sewer tabs. Generally speaking, a new structure would typically be required 
to have separate water and sewer. 

Councilmember Semple asked if that was expressly codified. 

Ms. Jenkins replied no; it was not included in the Zoning Ordinance. 

Councilmember Semple recommended that they amend the current resolution to include the 
fact that they were referencing the authorizing ordinance. He noted that it was worded 
differently than the ADU. He asked if it was of concern that they interchanged the terms in this 
process. 
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Ms. Jenkins said not necessarily. She explained that this was the only district in their ordinance 
that called out a dwelling and accessory structure rather than calling it an accessory dwelling 
unit. 

Councilmember Semple recommended that this type of use be moved from permissible to 
permitted use as a policy matter. 

Mayor Nevill noted that some communities had successfully allowed this type of project by right 
with a simpler permitting process. He encouraged they consider moving this type of use from 
SUP to by-right in their Zoning Ordinance update. 

Councilmember Mooney asked why it was important for the Town to require separate water and 
sewer for an ADU. 

Ms. Squyres answered that it was a requirement based on the comments provided by Public 
Works and Utilities staff. 

Mr. Cassidy explained that if there were two structures going through separate addressing, for 
building purposes and identification purposes for service lines, the independent structures 
should have independent service lines. 

Councilmember Mooney stated that he believed it was beneficial in most cases to create a 
separate billing address, but he was unsure whether it was necessary to include it as a condition 
of approval for this application. 

Councilmember Hamby agreed with Councilmember Mooney that they should further review 
whether it was necessary for the Town government to mandate that ADUs must have separate 
water and sewer. 

Mr. Crim suggested that they could have Condition #7 state that upon subdivision of the 
property, a new water and sewer tab will be required for the ADU. 

Councilmember McGuire emphasized that they must ensure that emergency services knew this 
building was a separate address and had access. 

Councilmember Semple asked why there was no mention of separate electric services for this 
building. 

Mr. Cassidy stated that they would handle the electrical aspect during the site plan stage of this 
application. 

 

Heather Jenkins, Zoning Administrator, introduced the topic ZOTA 23-2 A Zoning Ordinance 
Text Amendment Regarding Assembly Uses in the Industrial District. She provided a brief 
summary of the item to Council. 

She stated that staff had been approached by a property owner that wanted to locate a small 
church within an existing industrial building. Because in the Town’s zoning ordinance, churches 
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are not an allowed use in the zoning that zoning district, staff could not find a way to permit it. 
The only way to accomplish this would be through the Text Amendment process.  She explained 
the nuances of the Zoning ordinances, staff approvals, and how zoning is applied. She stated that 
since staff had been made aware of the issue, they now come before Council to address the issue 
and initiate a text amendment so that the Town can come into conformance with Federal Law.   

Ms. Jenkins examined current uses of the industrial district and other uses of places of worship in 
Town Limits.   

Councilmember McGuire requested that Council discuss this item during closed session due to 
the sensitivity and legality of the item. 

Councilmember Semple noted that there were some existing church activities, although they 
were office uses and not congregations. 
 

D. Closed Session 

As permitted by Virginia Code § 2.2-3711 (A)(1), a personnel matter involving: Discussion, 
consideration, or interviews of prospective candidates for employment or appointment; OR 
assignment, appointment, promotion, performance, demotion, salaries, disciplining, or 
resignation of specific public officers, appointees, or employees of the Town; specifically 
dealing with the Town Manager Appointment 

 
As permitted by Virginia Code § 2.2-3711 (A)(8), consultation with legal counsel regarding 
specific legal matters requiring the provision of legal advice by such counsel, relating to a 
proposed Text Amendment 23-2. 

Vice Mayor Hartman moved to convene a closed session as permitted by Virginia Code 
2.2-3711 (A)(1) and (A)(8). 

Councilmember Mooney Seconded. There was no discussion on the motion. 

Ayes:  Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James 
Hartman, Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul 
Mooney 

Nays: 
Abstention: 

Absent: 
 

Upon reconvening at from the closed session, Vice Mayor Hartman moved to adopt the 
following Certification of Closed meeting: 

CERTIFICATION OF CLOSED MEETING 
 WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Warrenton has convened a closed 
meeting on this date pursuant to an affirmative recorded vote in accordance with the 
provisions of the Virginia Freedom of Information Act; and 
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 WHEREAS, Section 2.2-3172 E of the Code of Virginia requires a certification by 
the Town Council that such closed meeting was conducted in conformity with Virginia 
law; 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Council hereby certifies that, 
to the best of each members knowledge, (i) only public business matters lawfully 
exempted from open meeting requirements by Virginia law were discussed in the closed 
meeting to which this certification resolution applies, and (ii) only such public business 
matters as were identified in the motion convening the closed meeting were heard, 
discussed or considered by the Town Council. 

Councilmember Mooney seconded. There was no discussion on the motion.  

The vote for the motion was unanimous, as follows:  

Ayes:  Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James 
Hartman, Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul 
Mooney 

Nays: 
Abstention: 

Absent: 

 

Mayor Nevill stated that Councilmen Semple had requested a moment to address the Council.  

Councilmember Semple stated that regarding the resolution approved by the Council last week 
regarding the Arrington project, he learned that Councilmembers met with County officials and 
staff in September, which he had no knowledge of until prior to the vote last week. He stated that  
the proposal was complicated and could be considered a boundary line adjustment or 
annexation, with a number of details that may affect the Town’s water and sewer. The public was 
not notified of those deliberations; yet, at the 2022 strategic planning retreat, they stated that 
boundary line adjustments were off the table. He clarified that the merits of the Arrington 
project were to be decided independently, but he felt that the Council was changing its process 
for this item. He stated that this information did not create a collaborative atmosphere for 
Council to work together as a whole. He felt unprepared to vote last week because the matter 
had not been adequately reviewed by Council beforehand. He emphasized that this left him 
unable to represent his constituents on the matter. He recommended that Council discuss this 
issue at their strategic planning retreat, because they should prioritize open communications and 
follow their own internal procedures so they worked together as a team. 

 

With no further business, this meeting was adjourned at 10:35 AM on Tuesday, January 9th, 
2024. 
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II. REGULAR MEETING - 6:30 PM 

The Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. A quorum was present, and business could be 

conducted.  

 

A. INVOCATION. 

Mr. Scott Christian from the Fauquier Interfaith Coalition led the invocation. 
 

B. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 

Mayor Carter Nevill led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

C. PROCLAMATIONS, RECOGNITIONS, AND PROMOTIONS. 

Town Manager Frank Cassidy said there were several staff members they would recognize this 
evening. 

Mr. Cassidy recognized the Community Development Departments’ Zoning Official Amber 
Heflin for passing the Certified Zoning Administrator (CZA) exam; The Human Capital 
Department’s Emergency and Risk Manager Christopher Melmer for receiving the 2023 Life 
Saving Award from the Fauquier County Chamber of Commerce and Recognition by Senator 
Mark Warner. 

Mr. Cassidy announced the Town’s new hires: In the Parks and Recreation Department, 
Lifeguards Nestor Jerinic, Savina Thorton, and Keegan Barber. 

a. Recognition of Amos Crosgrove 

Mayor Nevill recognized Amos Crosgrove for his service on the Board of Zoning Appeals. He 
noted that Mr. Crosgrove was not present at the meeting so he would deliver his recognition in 
person or publicly recognize him at next month’s meeting. 

b. Recognition of Holiday Decorating Contest Winners 

Lauren Kruck, Special Events and Recreation Program Coordinator, recognized the winners of 
the Holiday Decorating Contest: Ami Cales, Karen Lavarnway, and Allison Cathell. 

Mayor Nevill congratulated staff and citizens on their recent achievements. 
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D. CITIZEN'S TIME. 

 
Citizen's time Sign in Town Council Regular Meeting: January 9, 2024 

Name Address Topic 
Scott Christian Marshall District Black Lives Matter Vigil for 

Action 
Joe Figarelli 102 Winchester Street Negative campaign mailers 

Scott Christian spoke regarding the Black Lives Matter Vigil for Action.  

Joe Figarelli spoke regarding negative mail received about the upcoming election cycle. 

 

E. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA. 

Mayor Nevill sought a motion to approve the agenda.  

Motion put forth by Councilman Hamby was to approve the agenda. 

Seconded by Vice Mayor Hartman. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney.  

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 

The motion passed unanimously; the agenda was approved. 

F. PUBLIC HEARINGS 

a. SUP 2023-02 Walmart Amendment: The Applicant, Wal-Mart, is requesting a Special Use 
Permit (SUP) Amendment to SUP #10-04 to allow for upgrades to the existing store by 
implementing the following improvements: 1) expanding the store by approximately 6,151 
square feet to accommodate a merchandise pick-up staging area, which will require the 
relocation of an existing outdoor storage area, 2) re-striping portions of the parking area in 
order to provide spaces for customers picking up pre-ordered merchandise, and 3) 
modifying the exterior Store elevations to include an addition and new colors at 700 James 
Madison Highway 

Casey Squyres, Historic Preservation Planner, introduced the topic. She provided a brief 
summary of the item to Council. 
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Ms. Squyres noted the added conditions of approval, which were to include signage prohibiting 
left turns onto James Madison Highway/East Shirley Avenue at time of site plan approval, and 
that lighting be included to address pedestrian safety at property’s entrance onto James 
Madison Highway/East Shirly Avenue at time of site plan approval. 

The public hearing was opened at 6:42 p.m. 

No one spoke at the public hearing. 

The public hearing was closed at 6:42 p.m. and the matter rested with Council. 

Mayor Nevill sought a motion on the item.  

Motion put forth by Councilmember Hamby was to approve SUP 2023-02 Walmart Amendment 
with the recommended conditions. 

Seconded by Vice Mayor Hartman. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney. 

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 
 

The motion passed unanimously; the SUP 2023-02 was approved. 
 

b. SUP 23-03 226 E. Lee Street ADU: The Applicant, Jim and Nell Lawrence, are seeking a 
Special Use Permit to construct an Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU) by converting an existing 
barn into a residence. The 1.3 acre property is zoned R6 (Residential) and is located within the 
Historic District at 226 E. Lee Street. The Future Land Use Map designates the property in the 
Old Town Character District as Medium Density. 

Casey Squyres, Historic Preservation Planner, introduced the topic. She provided a brief 
summary of the item to Council. 

Ms. Squyres noted an amendment to the recommended conditions of approval, which was that if 
the property is subdivided in a manner that results in the ADU becoming its own parcel, separate 
water and sewer taps from the primary residence shall be required by the Applicant/Property 
Owner. 

The public hearing was opened at 6:44 p.m. 

No one spoke at the public hearing. 

The public hearing was closed at 6:44 p.m. and the matter rested with Council. 
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Mayor Nevill sought a motion on the item.  

Motion put forth by Councilmember Semple was to approve SUP 23-03 226 E. Lee Street ADU 
with the recommended conditions. 

Seconded by Councilmember Hamby. 

Mayor Nevill expressed his appreciation for the Architectural Review Board’s input on this item. 
The design of the ADU, reflecting the vernacular and rustic style maintains the character of the 
property. The ARB is an asset in guiding these applications to ensure the best design outcomes 
for properties in the Town. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney. 

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 

The motion passed unanimously; the SUP 23-03 was approved. 

 

c. ZOTA-23-2 A Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment Regarding Assembly Uses in the 
Industrial District: A public hearing for revisions to Zoning Ordinance Article 3, Section 3-
4.12 – Industrial District to address allowable Assembly uses in the District. The Ordinance 
currently permits several uses as by-right Permitted Uses where people gather for social, 
entertainment, cultural, educational and recreational purposes, where these uses are 
classified as Assembly uses by the Building Code. The Building Code classifies Places of 
Worship such as churches as an Assembly use, however Places of Worship are not listed as 
either a Permitted use or a Permissible Use in the Industrial District. A text amendment to 
Section 3-4.12 was initiated by Town Council on May 9, 2023. The Planning Commission held 
a public hearing on November 28, 2023 and recommended approval of “Option A,” to allow 
Assembly uses in the Industrial district with an approval threshold where these uses will 
require the approval of a Special use Permit per Zoning Ordinance Section 3-4.12.3 
Permissible Uses for any Assembly use that exceeds 300 persons and/or is 10,000 square feet 
or greater in size. 

Heather Jenkins, Zoning Administrator, introduced the topic. She provided a brief summary of 
the item to Council. 

The public hearing was opened at 6:48 p.m. 

No one spoke at the public hearing. 

The public hearing was closed at 6:48 p.m. and the matter rested with Council. 
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Mayor Nevill sought a motion on the item.  

Motion put forth by Councilmember Semple was to adopt ZOTA-23-2 A Zoning Ordinance Text 
Amendment Regarding Assembly Uses in the Industrial District Option A. 

Seconded by Vice Mayor Hartman. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney. 

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 
 

The motion passed unanimously; the ZOTA-23-2 A Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment 
Regarding Assembly Uses in the Industrial District Option A was approved. 

 

G. CONSENT AGENDA 

There were no items on the Consent Agenda. 

H. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Re-Appointment of Local Board of Building Code Appeals Members 

Frank Cassidy, Interim Town Manager, introduced the topic. He provided a brief summary of the 
item to Council. 

Mayor Nevill sought a motion on the item.  

Motion put forth by Vice Mayor Hartman was to reappoint James F. Tucker, James F. Austin Jr., 
Frank S. Foley, and Wayne G. Carson to the LBBCA. 

Seconded by Councilmember Mooney. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney. 

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 
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The motion passed unanimously; the LBBCA members were reappointed. 

I. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

a. Appointment of the Town Manager of the Town of Warrenton 

Mayor Nevill introduced the topic. He provided a brief summary of the item to Council. 

Mayor Nevil sought a motion on the item.  

Motion put forth by Vice Mayor Hartman was to adopt the resolution to appoint Mr. Francis G. 
Cassidy as Town Manager of the Town of Warrenton. 

Seconded by Councilmember Semple. 

The vote was as follows: 
 
  Ayes: Ms. Heather Sutphin; Mr. William Semple; Mr. Brett Hamby; Mr. James Hartman, 

Vice Mayor; Mr. Eric Gagnon; Mr. David McGuire; Mr. Paul Mooney. 

  Nays: 
  Abstention: 
  Absent: 
 

The motion passed unanimously; the resolution was adopted, and Mr. Francis G. Cassidy was 
appointed as Town Manager of the Town of Warrenton. 

 

J. TOWN ATTORNEY'S REPORT. 

Mr. Crim said that he had nothing to report at this time. 
 

K. TOWN MANAGER'S REPORT. 

Mr. Cassidy reported that the new traffic pattern was set up today. They expected citizen input 
because they were trying to assess the effects of this new traffic pattern on the arterial streets. 
Staff would be present on site today and tomorrow. He noted that they had heard a lot of 
positive feedback regarding the change as well as negative feedback, and they appreciated that.  

Mr. Cassidy reported that Mr. Friend would be speaking at the Planning Commission next week 
to provide an update on utilities, and there would be a brief overview of the boundary line 
adjustment (BLA) process at the Planning Commission next week as well. 

Mr. Cassidy reported that the 2024 Joint Community Academy with the Police Department was 
now open, and he encouraged everyone to sign up. Applications would be accepted from now 
until February 29, 2024. 
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Mr. Cassidy reported that some topics that would return to Council in February included items 
on affordable housing and the wastewater treatment plant due to the recent progress made. He 
noted that the plant was under a lot of stress because of the rain and they were currently 
working on those issues; staff had been working 24/7 for the last four days and were keeping the 
situation under control. 

 

L. COUNCILMEMBERS TIME. 

Mr. Mooney: Thanked Mr. Cassidy for accepting the position of Town Manager. Looked forward 
to working with VFW on 18 Court Street and make use of the space well. Thanked staff for 
working with VFW on that initiative. Congratulated the winners of the Holiday Decorating 
Contest. Thanked everyone for making Warrenton a very special place with their participation in 
community events. Thanked citizens for attending the Council meetings. Emphasized the 
importance of citizen input for projects like the new traffic pattern and noted that the different 
traffic patterns were available for the public to give feedback on. 

Ms. Sutphin: Thanked everyone for attending the meeting. Congratulated the winners of the 
Holiday Decorating Contest. Expressed her enjoyment in viewing all the decorated houses. 
Noted that she had received numerous calls about the left turn on Main Street. Acknowledged 
that it would be a process of determining which traffic pattern worked best and delivered the 
safest mode of travel. Congratulated Mr. Cassidy on his appointment as Town Manager. Thanked 
Mr. Cassidy for his leadership and teamwork. Noted that Mr. Cassidy did indeed look like Kenny 
Rogers. 

Mr. Semple: Congratulated Mr. Cassidy and noted how well things were going under his 
leadership. Expressed his appreciation for the wonderful Christmas season they had in 
Warrenton; Main Street was host to a lot of wonderful activities and showed the spirit of the 
Town. Expressed his eagerness to participate in Council’s strategic retreat in order to convene 
and share a common vision for the future of the Town. Wished everyone well. 

Mr. Hamby: Expressed his hope that everyone had a good holiday season and happy new year. 
Congratulated Mr. Cassidy for taking on the permanent role of Town Manager. Thanked staff for 
their help with the dumpster issues on Green Street, which made a great difference to their 
constituents. Thanked Town staff for their collaboration with the County to allow the County to 
use the 21 Main Street building. Asked everyone to stay safe during the upcoming inclement 
weather. 

Mr. Hartman: Thanked Town staff for their ongoing work during the bad weather conditions. 
Asked everyone to keep those staff members in their thoughts and prayers. Congratulated Mr. 
Cassidy on his well-deserved promotion and appointment, which he was glad to be a part of. 
Wished everyone a safe, happy, and healthy new year. 

Mr. Gagnon: Congratulated Mr. Cassidy on his appointment to Town Manager. Expressed his 
enjoyment in working with him so far and looked forward to working with him on issues in Ward 
5. Congratulated the winners of the Holiday Decorating Contest. Expressed his enjoyment in 
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viewing all the decorated houses. Thanked everyone for attending the meeting and wished 
everyone a happy new year. 

Mr. McGuire: Announced that today was National Law Enforcement Appreciation Day. Thanked 
all members of law enforcement in the community. Noted that 124 police officers gave their lives 
in defense of this country. Commended them for doing a very difficult and thankless job. Stated 
that he recently had surgery and had three stitches in his mouth, so it was a bit painful to talk or 
laugh. Noted that their words did not matter as much as their actions, which were most 
important. Stated that working for their constituents and doing the right thing was worthwhile. 
Thanked Mr. Cassidy and Town staff for their ongoing work. Expressed his concern that they 
were on the brink of a world war, and asked everyone to be extremely vigilant. Expressed his 
appreciation for Town staff’s diligence in addressing unseen issues in the Town. Thanked 
everyone at the dais and in the audience for attending tonight’s meeting. 

Mr. Nevill: Stated that it was remarkable how many people had told him how beautiful the Town 
looked with the trees decorated for the holidays. He noted that the efforts they made in 
decorating were appreciated by everyone, so he commended and thanked everyone who made 
that possible. Thanked Mr. John Ward and his staff for making it possible and taking such care in 
their actions. Congratulated Mr. Cassidy on his appointment as Town Manager and he looked 
forward to continuing to work together. Expressed his confidence in Mr. Cassidy’s leadership and 
the morale he had brought out in their staff.  

 

M. ADJOURNMENT. 

With no further business, this meeting was adjourned at 7:12 PM on Tuesday, January 9th, 
2024. 

I hereby certify that this is a true and exact record of actions taken by the Town Council of the 
Town of Warrenton on January 9th, 2024.  

 

 
 

 
        

Stephen M. Clough  
       Town Recorder  

 

 

  
  

Attachments:
1) Signed legislation.
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January 9th, 2024,  Regular Town Council
  Meeting  Minutes

Attachment  1:  Signed legislation
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